
Call  for  Abstracts  on  the
Challenges  for  EU  Cross-border
Litigation
The  Max  Planck  Institute  Luxembourg  invites  young  researchers  to  actively
participate  in  a  colloquium on the  “Current  Challenges  for  EU Cross-Border
Litigation in a Changing Procedural Environment”. The colloquium will precede a
larger conference hosted together with the Court  of  Justice of  the European

Union on the occasion of the 50th  anniversary of  the Brussels Convention on
jurisdiction and the enforcement of judgments in civil and commercial matters. All
candidates are requested to submit their abstract by 15 April 2018.

The 1968 Brussels Convention and its progeny have mainly been designed in
reference to a classic cross-border case, with two opposing parties connected to
different Member States. The 2012 recast of the Brussels Regulation remains
largely indebted to this  original  setup.  Time is  already catching up with the
Brussels Ibis Regulation, however. Today, the Brussels Regime is challenged by
societal and technological changes, pushing the rules to their limits. Recent cases
adjudicated by the Court of Justice in the field of data protection and competition
law  show  that  the  current  Regime  does  not  entirely  provide  a  satisfactory
framework. Notable issues entail the plurality of parties, both as claimants and
defendants, and considerations of public interest. Similar concerns can be raised
in relation to consumer law and shareholder protection litigation. Against this
backdrop, one can notice the emergence of online platforms that collect claims in

order to facilitate cross-border litigation in these areas. At its 50th anniversary,
can the Brussels Regime still provide an adequate response to today’s challenges?

On 26 September, the MPI Luxembourg will host a colloquium to look ahead to
the  current  and  future  challenges  for  cross-border  litigation  in  a  changing
European procedural environment. Young professors, post-docs and advanced
PhD students who are interested in contributing to the discussions, are
invited to submit an abstract of max. 1,000 words, together with their CV,
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to BrusselsConvention50@mpi.lu by 15 April 2018. The selected candidates
will  be  expected  to  write  a  paper  and  give  a  presentation  during  the
colloquium; and to prepare and present a poster during the conference that
follows.  Organised  in  collaboration  with  the  CJEU on  27-28  September,  the
conference will bring together members of the CJEU and renown procedural law
scholars to look back on 50 years of European civil procedure and discuss the
impact and importance of the Brussels Regime for European integration.

The candidates’ papers will then be included in the conference proceedings, along
with the contributions of members of the CJEU and procedural law scholars. All
travel and accommodation expenses will be covered by the MPI Luxembourg.

Submit an abstract
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